From: jeff travers

Sent: 22 March 2023 15:32

To: Kate Henry

Cc:

Subject: Re: ECRG papers update: Adelaide Road Sch 17

Attachments: HS2 Adelaide Road Headhouse Site Woodland in 2017.jpg; HS2 Adelaide Road

Headhouse Revealed from Primrose Hill.JPG

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for seams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Kate

Re ECRG Action 323 about engagement and reporting of Schedule 17 collaboration re Adelaide Road Head House.

Action 323 (quoted in blue at the end of the email) requires LBCamden to engage in reviews/workshops with SCS and HS2 about the progress of Schedule 17 engagement issues and for the community to receive a report (via myself).

But no report has been received and the Schedule 17 application is scheduled for the Planning Committee next week on 30th March.

I therefore had to resort to FOI Act and initiated a dialogue with yourself at Sharon Rodney's suggestion about HS2's blatant misinformation given to ECRG in September that appears to underpin SCS's Schedule 17 application. These have been productive but the dialogue is unresolved and suggests to me that the Planning Committee should be unable to <u>properly</u> determine the application on 30th March. Can you please confirm?

Blatant misinformation has also been given to ECRG by SCS regarding other ECRG Actions one of which was kept open at my request. I will email separately about each.

I'm copying this email to David Demolder and the ECRG Contact Group, to Camden Officers (Sharon Rodney and John Nichols) and to Camden Councillors (Heather Johnson, Pat Callaghan and Matt Cooper).

Regarding Action 323 ... this was initiated by Lawrence Whitbourne at June ECRG when he committed HS2 to joint collaborative reviews/workshops about impacts and mitigation solutions re the Adelaide Road Headhouse design. He said that attendees would be SCS, HS2, LBCamden and Community reps. The reason for this was because SCS had announced at the 'You Said We Did' engagement meeting that SCS "would <u>not</u> be <u>doing</u> anything" to mitigate their proposal for the headhouse in response to the consistent and overwhelmingly negative comments of over 400 members of the public in their "Consultation" in Autumn 2021.

A post-meeting note in the ECRG meeting minutes states that community reps attendance was not possible because SCS had submitted a Schedule17 Application. But Action 323 confirms that reviews/workshops will take place with reporting to ECRG (re design responses to consultation feedback re Sch 17) and Camden involvement.

No such report has been communicated however .. so I was forced to use the Freedom of Information Act for minutes of Camden's meetings with SCS/HS2.

The minutes revealed that the subject of the major visual impact to the east, west and south (that most of SCS's "consultation" responses were concerned about) had never been discussed.

On 12th January I therefore wrote to you directly about HS2's misinformation to ECRG which denied visual impact of their headhouse to the south-east on Primrose Hill for which no visualizations had been submitted for the Sch 17 application. So I requested that Camden require visualizations from the important entrance to Primrose Hill over the Regents Park Road Bridge in order to confirm that mitigation needs to be negotiated.

I told you that HS2's Lead Architect misleadingly insisted to ECRG that the headhouse would not be visible (only being visible from the railway below for which its line-wide style would be entirely appropriate as one of a family of similar structures. He called the style "revealing the machine"). In your response to my email you said you would investigate and let me know your conclusion soon.

I have not received your reply yet though I had heard a rumour in late January that Camden had requested another visualization as a consequence of my request. And a couple of weeks ago I discovered by chance that a visualization had been added to Camden's planning application website and you have instigated a further public consultation with a deadline last Monday.

Your only email response in January encouraged me to publicize your consultation so I immediately made public via Camden New Journal that there was a new visualization which revealed the HS2 headhouse (which is sited at the focal point of the view from Primrose Hill) will cause great visual impact and I said that Camden were keen to receive comments.

My letter ("Not the full picture yet..." CNJ 9th March 2023) makes the following three points on the new "photomontage" visualization (which I have also sent Camden as consultation comments)

- 1 The new visualization (attached) has been fiddled to minimize visual impact. It shows the building to be partly obscured by flats and vegetation. This was mainly due to HS2's poor choice of viewpoint.
- But also foreground vegetation has been Photoshopped to hide the headhouse. And this trompe also makes the Headhouse appear "embedded in the landscape" (HS2's greenwashing pretense) even though... around the vent shaft... hardly any vegetation is evident compared with the woodland that HS2 have destroyed (notwithstanding that their attached "photomontage" is after 15 years growth). Also neither the legally required "green corridor" is evident nor the proposed security fence nor the green roof and nor the rooftop equipment which now replaces most of the green roof.
- 2 HS2's new submission does not include a photo of the woodland (from the same viewpoint) to provide a baseline to measure visual impact ... like my attached photo of the woodland (taken in May 2017 by Google). Instead HS2 only provide a pointless photo of their treeless excavated building site as the baseline.
- 3 The planning submission still doesn't address HS2's Lead Architect's blatant misinformation. when he publicly insisted this headhouse won't be visible from the pedestrian route on Regents Park Road bridge (the second of the Conservation Area's six "significant views" in subarea 2 which is the main tourist area).
- So Camden need to require more visualizations re this omission.. and many others too.. eg north south east and west... or a video... like the one produced for the Chilterns... to identify the visual impact of another

boxy HS2 headhouse at a mundane ring-road location. Such a video will enable the full impacts to be identified so mitigation measures can be agreed.

HS2 previously publicised use of advanced Building Information Modelling (BIM) for all their design work "to inform community engagement" was advertized to make accurate 3D simulation routine.

I'm writing to you now to request that you respond to me ahead of the next ECRG meeting tomorrow (Thursday) evening so the matter can be reported to ECRG re Action 323 to inform ECRG ie with details of the progress of the Schedule 17 submission ahead of next week's Planning Committee meeting.

Governmental guidance for determining Schedule 17 applications (para 35) requires LA's to require mitigation where HS2 (generic/engineering) designs adversely impact the local context. And the initial crude SCS photomontage clearly reveals major visual impact on Primrose Hill that needs to be mitigated. Therefore Determination to approve the application at the Planning Committee meeting on 30th March would be premature because mitigation is clearly needed. But before this can be discussed ... more visualizations are needed to identify the full visual impact on Primrose Hill of the unmitigated design.

The pre-application meeting minutes (which I have obtained via FOI Act) record that mitigation for the east, west and south elevations has never been discussed and Camden have only attempted to negotiate mitigation for the North elevation.

In my email to you in January, I point out Camden's need to further extend the determination process and that this would be understood to be the result of misinformation given to you by HS2 or their contractor. This misinformation clearly continues.

I quote Action 323 below for your reference. I also note HS2 and SCS's apparent failure regarding their agreed responsibility to respond to Action 323.

I also note that the Construction Commissioner was present at the September ECRG meeting and I will keep him informed

The minutes of the last ECRG meeting in November record my request that HS2 withdraw its misleading denial of visual impact on Primrose Hill. This denial was clearly intentional and HS2's objective was clearly to justify expressing the head house as a prominent unmitigated sculptural railway monument (as noted in the D&A Statement)... replacing the previous woodland and totally out of scale with the context of nearby villas which were previously screened by trees but are "revealed" by the new visualization to be juxtaposed incongruously with the boxy headhouse.

As noted above, ECRG Action 323 is a response to Lawrence Whitbourne's commitment at June ECRG to set up review/workshops attended by Camden, SCS HS2 and community representatives to identify Adelaide Road impacts and explore technical options collaboratively. Subsequent minutes indicate that this collaboration appears to have been blocked. This blockage will inevitably create conflicting dialogues that compromise Camden's determination process. I urge you to respond to ensure the diverging dialogues are resolved to permit Camden's future Sch 17 Determination to address the consistent community concerns about the significant adverse visual impact eg on Primrose Hill.

I would be grateful for your response to also take into account my separate emails about SCS's totally inadequate responses to ECRG Actions 315 & 324 and Action 326 both of which require further information to be submitted before Camden can Determine the Scheduke 17 application.

Action 323 is documented as follows:

MS/AA to urgently convene an update/workshop session on the Adelaide Road Schedule 17 application. This is to also cover what is included in the application, how comments have been responded to and what will be applied for later. KM to arrange for LB Camden to be involved in this review

Response (no name) 1.12.22 to remain open pending a meeting/workshop to discuss An update on the progress of the meeting will be provided to JT

Best

On Thu, 12 Jan 2023, 14:40 Kate Henry, < Kate. Henry@camden.gov.uk > wrote:















